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Technical	Review	Board	
Memorandum	

	

Date:	 January	27,	2020	
Issue:		 Liquefaction	Guidelines	for	Inland	Richmond	Schools	

	
Discussion:	

Over	the	past	two	years,	the	Technical	Review	Board	Steering	Committee	(TRBSC)	has	been	
working	with	leading	geotechnical	experts	in	British	Columbia	to	develop	liquefaction	
guidelines	that	better	estimate	liquefaction-induced	soil	movements	following	the	design-
level	seismic	event.	The	primary	focus	of	this	work	has	been	in	Richmond	as	there	are	a	
large	number	of	seismic	upgrades	required	for	Richmond	School	District	(SD38)	schools.	It	
is	important	to	understand	the	level	of	liquefaction	related	upgrades	required	for	these	
schools	and	to	provide	SD38	and	the	Ministry	of	Education	(EDUC)	with	the	best	
information	possible.	

The	project	lead	for	this	work	on	behalf	of	the	TRBSC,	and	EDUC,	is	John	Sherstobitoff	of	
Ausenco.	Geotechnical	expertise	was	primarily	provided	by	Paul	Wilson	(Thurber	
Engineering	Ltd.),	with	ongoing	review	by	Upul	Atukorala	(Golder	Associated	Ltd.)	and	
early	involvement	W.D.	Liam	Finn	(PEACS	Ltd.)	and	Kai-Sing	Hui	(exp.).	
Please	see	the	attached	four-page	document	“Evaluation	of	Liquefaction-Induced	
Displacements	for	Inland	Richmond	Schools”	submitted	by	Paul	Wilson	and	Upul	
Atukorala.	Please	also	note	these	guidelines	will	be	expanded	to	cover	other	areas	within	
British	Columbia	over	the	next	eight	months,	and	will	be	a	part	of	the	updated	Seismic	
Retrofit	Guidelines	that	will	be	released	in	the	fall	of	2020.	
If	you	have	any	questions	regarding	the	contents	of	this	memorandum,	please	contact	the	
TRB	Manager,	Phillip	Chambers,	or	John	Sherstobitoff.	Contact	information	is	as	follows:	

• Phillip	Chambers,	(250)	216-8906,	phillipchambersconsulting@shaw.ca	
• John	Sherstobitoff,	(604)	638-4512,	john.sherstobitoff@ausenco.com	
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